DEAKIN LAW SCHOOL RESEARCH REPORT (No 1 of 2012)
Research objectives of the law school 

This is the first of a fortnightly research report which will be distributed to all staff at the law school and the Dean of the Faculty.

It is anticipated that the format of each report will take the same structure as below, subject to comments by staff regarding improvements that can be made. 
Given that this is the first report, it commences with a suggested vision for the research objective of the law school and the steps that will be taken to achieve that objective. Staff will have the opportunity to comment upon and reshape this objective at the research meetings which are set out below. 

The research aim of the school is to elevate our ERA ranking from the current classification of 2 to level 5. In the process, the school will be a key driver of law reform in the country and be regarded by the legal community as a major centre for the dissemination of quality (often evidence-based) legal ideas. 

This is ambitious but achievable. 

The steps we will take to achieve this objective include: 
· Increasing our publication output to at least 70 points per year, with an emphasis of quality publications (quality will be defined at the school research meetings – see below);

· Ensuring that we achieve our external grant income targets;

· Increasing our HDR students to meet the university target; 

· Having a greater direct impact on law reform by making submissions to all law reform inquiries within the areas of expertise of staff; and 
· Actively promoting our research by giving seminars and attending conferences which are principally aimed at judicial officers and lawyers.  

Recent publications

Previously, publications were reported to both the Associate Head Research and Katrina Fleming for official reporting purposes. To simplify this process, publications should now only be reported to Katrina. Reporting of these publications to Katrina was typically towards the end of the year. The Faculty has indicated that publications should be reported to Katrina on a progressive basis (ie, as soon as they are published) in order that the Faculty can monitor how it is tracking against its research targets. I strongly encourage staff to do that. 

It is on the basis of the publications reported to the Faculty that staff success in having material published will be highlighted in this report and form the basis of prior research when internal grant applications are evaluated. A number of staff have already reported 2012 publications. 

I congratulate staff for the following 2012 publications: 

· Xynas, Lidia (2012) Entities, Australian Tax 2012, pp. 447-488, Lexis Nexis, Chatswood, N.S.W. [BN]
· Clarke, Julie (2012) The increasing criminalization of economic law: a competition law perspective, Journal of financial crime, vol. 19, no. 1, pp. 76-98, Emerald Group Publishing Limited, Bingley, England [C1]
Grant funding success 
All successful grant allocations to staff from the school research hubs or the general school research budget will be publicised in the research report. This is to provide transparency in relation to funding decisions and also to provide concrete examples of the type of funding that staff can apply for from either the hubs or the school generally. All funding allocated below is from the general school research budget, as opposed to the hubs unless indicated to the contrary. 
Neera Bhatia: $1,000 to attend the Ethical legal and social implications of neonatal intensive care units conference, in Switzerland (travel expenses). This conference is directly on point to her PhD topic.  The funding was provided by the Medical Law and Personal Injury Hub.

Ken Arenson: $1,500 to hire a research assistant which will be used to complete and write two A1 research papers. This funding was provided by the Commercial Crime and Sentencing Hub.
James Farrell: $600 to travel to Sydney to meet with co-author, Justice Ronald Sackville AO QC to settle a book proposal.

Victoria Lambropoulos: $3,866 to attend the International Labour Process Conference in Stockholm. An A1 paper will be produced from this attendance. 

Danuta Mendelson: $4,847 to attend two conferences. The conferences are the 14th Biennial World Congress of the International Association for the Study of Pain in Milan, where Danuta will be co-chairing a workshop on personal injury compensation for chronic pain. The paper from the conference will be converted into an article published in a peer-reviewed journal. The other workshop is at the satellite Symposium in Como where Danuta will present a paper which will form the basis of an article/chapter in honour of Professor Thomas Gutheil of Harvard University. This was funded as follows: $915 from her DEST funding; 20% of remainder to come from Medical and Personal Injury Law Hub ($786) and the balance from school research funds. 
Dominique Allen: $1,830 for marking assistance to provide her with additional time to write chapters for an A1/A2 book. 

Jean Du Plessis: $686 to attend and present at a plenary session at the CLTA Conference 5 -7 Feb 2012. 

Lidia Xynas: $711 to attend the Australasian Tax Teachers Conference 16 - 18 Jan 2012.

Oscar Roos: $668 to attend the 2012 Constitutional Law Conference & Dinner 17 Feb 2012.

I confirm that staff can apply for research funding from two sources: hubs (in which case decisions are made by the hub leaders) or from the general school research budget, in which case decisions are made by the School Management Team (SMT). Hub leaders cannot allocate funding to themselves and requests by them for funding are determined by the SMT. 

Staff wishing to apply for funding should do so by email to me or the relevant hub leader (please use the form at the bottom of document). Information should be provided under the following five headings: 
•     
A brief description of the proposal

•     
A breakdown of anticipated costs

•     
Details of anticipated research outcomes 

•     
Details of previous research funding received from the School and associated outcomes

•     
Publication record, as set out on the university website (plus publications prior to commencing at Deakin University over the previous three years). Publication details should include start and end pages (or book length)

Please note the following:

· Staff who have been allocated DEST funding are expected to utilise this funding before applying for competitive funding.
· Staff aligned to a hub and proposing research consistent with the hub objectives, are expected to apply to the hub leader for funding before applying for competitive funds.  

· Projects likely to lead to measurable DEST/HERDC research outputs will take priority over other applications.  The proposed working title of proposed output should be identified.

· The Faculty no longer recognises E1 (ie, refereed conference) publications - as a result, projects likely to lead to published books, book chapters or articles will take priority over E1 conference participation

· Funding will normally take the form of travel expenditure, conference or research assistance, but may in appropriate circumstances also take the form of marking or teaching relief where necessary to free up time to complete a research project.  Where teaching or marking relief is sought it is the obligation of the applicant to identify a suitable replacement and the applicant will have responsibility for ensuring the replacement performs the relevant activity at an appropriate quality and within the necessary timeframe.

· Staff who have previously been allocated funding which has resulted in a publication output will have priority over those staff who have received funding but have not produced a publication output as a result of that funding.

Recipients of School research funding will be expected to report the results from the research funding within six months of receiving funding (where publication has not yet occurred evidence of submission for publication will suffice).  Failure to produce or report publication output will significantly reduce the prospects of future research funding.

News from the Hubs  

Future research reports will contain updates from the hubs regarding their activities. 

As noted, the hubs are: 

· Business regulation, governance and compliance hub;
· Intellectual Property, competition law and international trade hub; and
· Medical law and personal injury hub.
The Centre for Rural Regional Law and Justice is also an integral part of the school’s research program. 
I was the hub leader of the Commercial Crime and Sentencing Hub. As a result of being appointed the Associate Head of Research I have decided to end this hub, in order that I can focus my time evenly across all research activities in the school. 
Law School Research Seminar Series upcoming seminars
Please note the following upcoming seminars:
 

Friday, 11 May 2012

Dr George Raitt 

Insights for legal reasoning from studies of literary adaptation and intertextuality
 
Friday, 18 May 2012

Elizabeth Adeney

 

Friday, 25 May 2012

Jason Taliadoros

 

Friday, 1 June 2012

Danuta Mendelson

Abortion Law Reform

 

Friday, 8 June 2012

Uniform Australian Sentencing Law 

Mirko Bagaric

Upcoming events 

I will be conducting regular research meetings with staff. These will be informal sessions designed to foster staff discussion about research projects and discuss obstacles to research so that we can collectively problem-solve ways to make our research as successful and prominent as possible. 

In the first meeting, I will spend at least part of the session providing insights and encouraging other staff to share their experiences about getting published. The focus will be very practical, and involve discussing particular law journals and at what stage a paper is ready to be sent for publication. 
The first seminar will be at Burwood on Tuesday 22 May from 11.30 am to 1 pm. It will be repeated in Geelong and linked to Warrnambool on Tuesday 29 May from 1 to 2.30 pm. 
Staff researcher focus 

One of the disadvantages of working at a multi-campus institution is that we do not get many opportunities to familiarise ourselves with the research themes and objectives of other staff. This inhibits collaborative research. As a way of sharing our research objectives, in each report I will highlight the current research projects of a staff member. 
The current focus is on Professor Louis de Koker. 
The main areas of research by Professor de Koker are financial crime regulation and international standard-setting in this field. Much of his work in the past few years was aimed at informing the setting of global money laundering and terror financing standards to ensure that they do not impact unnecessarily on financial inclusion initiatives in developing countries. For example, he co-authored a World Bank book on mobile money that proposed a more proportionate approach to regulating new payment models in developing countries. The intergovernmental standard-setting body, the Financial Action Task Force, adopted a revised set of standards in February 2012 that reflects a number of these proposals. 
His research this year focuses on the analysis of the new standards and the processes that were followed to adopt the new standards. In April 2012 he co-presented a conference with the University of Washington and UNCITRAL in Seattle where he considered the impact of the new standards in a number of countries. The conference will result in a set of edited papers that will be published in a journal of the University of Washington. 


Louis was granted OSP from July to December 2012. He will spend this time at the George Washington University in Washington DC completing various papers on money laundering control.
We wish him all the success with his research while on OSP and hope that he manages to find enough time to enjoy the delights of living/working in another jurisdiction. I am very confident that his time in Washington will enhance the research profile of the school considerably and that he will present the law school in the most favourable light possible to all audiences. 
MIRKO BAGARIC

4 May 2012
School of law application for research funding 2012

[Please replace italics with your application details and submit to the Associate Head of School (Research).  All applications will be considered within one month of submission.]

Name: 
Date of application: 
Brief description of the proposal

[100-200 word brief overview.  Please note that applications leading to A1, B1 or C1 publications will have priority over other applications.  For example, funding to attend a conference which will not lead to a publication output is unlikely to attract funding.]

Anticipated costs

[Provide here a breakdown of the anticipated costs.  Where travel is involved estimates can be made using the Taxation Determination TD 2011/17 Income tax: what are the reasonable travel and overtime meal allowance expense amounts for the 2011-12 income year?’ available at: http://law.ato.gov.au/atolaw/view.htm?docid=TXD/TD201117/NAT/ATO/00001.  This should simplify the cost estimate process and represents the maximum allowable expenditure on these items for funding purposes.  However, where funding is granted reimbursement claims must be based on actual expenditure, evidenced by receipts or statutory declarations where receipts are not available.]

Anticipated research outcomes

[Please detail anticipated outcomes, including timeline for submission.  In the case of journals a working title and anticipated journal for publication should be indicated.  In the case of books details of any contract or anticipated publisher should be specified.  Where conferences are involved details of the conference and, where applicable, conference invitation, should be provided]

Previous school funding

[Please detail any school funding received in the previous three years and associated publication outcomes]

Publication record

[Please provide full publication record for the past three years (or link to online complete record where available).  Articles and book chapters should include start and end pages; books should note page length]
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